
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: October 14, 2024 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

 

HPUD Board Information: 
Clerk of the Board attended CSDA 2024 Board Secretary/Clerk Conference and earned his 
certificate of completion.  

Meetings/Events: 

10/24: GM attended LAFCO meeting to support Westwind Parking request for temp water 
extension  

10/26 HPUD held another successful Fall Fiesta! 

11/1: HPUD management staff held interviews for open W/WW Operator position [117 
applicants, 9 interviews]  

11/4: GM and CO met with Kamstrup meter reps in hope of purchasing a new meter system  

11/7: GM held second interviews for W/WW Operator position 

11/12: GM attended Work Experience Program Advisory Committee Meeting at IVC 

11/14: GM attended monthly meeting with GC 

11/15: Operator attended Grand Opening of Vision Traffic Control in El Centro  

11/15: GM attended Community Leaders RoundTable with Governor Newsom’s Appointments 
Secretary  

11/19: GM hosted Management Training  

FEMA: 
All documentation for reimbursement of damages cause by Hurricane Hillary has been submitted 
to FEMA. We are now on Phase 5 of 5 in the reimbursement process for both claims. Both 
projects have been obligated as has the Category Z, management Cost reimbursement.  

HPUD Operations: 
HPUD is working street repairs after several water breaks. Staff has completed work on street at 



Heber school. Staff will continue to work on other repairs on Meridian, 11th Street, 10th Street, 
and Maple and Palm.  
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